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Activity on the mailing list:

Several emails were exchanged on the reflector. 
Discussions were initiated to define the new reference algorithm (for comparison with the proposed method), to give more technical evidence as requested by the group during the previous meeting.

As a conclusion, it was proposed to use as a ‘reference algorithm’:

1. A standard approach with RTCP stat reports, with 5 seconds report intervals, to control the adaptive MB intra refresh. 
2. A standard approach with Intra Request, resulting from H.245 ‘videoFastUpdatePicture’ messages.
3. A standard approach with an adapted mix of 1 and 2.

Comparative results with these methods and the proposed one need to be included in the next contribution.
Some other discussions addressed the same topics as during the previous meeting, i.e. the transmission of the message itself.

The main concerns are recapped here:

1. Videomux is only for point to point H.264 applications. 
2. There is ongoing work in the IETF/AVT related to Video Codec Commands, and existing message in H.245.
3. Videomux back channels are architecturally unclean.
Participants answered that:

1. The contribution does not discuss the way the message has to be transmitted, but asks for the existence of a message that provides necessary localization information. Point to point H.264 applications might not be a ‘narrow’ application.

2. Existing messages in IETF/AVT or H.245 are not sufficient to signal accurately the losses.

3. It is unclean (difficult to implement on DSP), yet since the message is optional, it is up to the companies to decide if the effort is worthwhile, according to the benefit in quality.

Current status:
The AHG did not propose any change to the plan that came out of Hong Kong’s meeting.

The work requested by the group could not be completed on time. Contribution with these requested elements will be proposed in Poznan. There is no other contribution in the AHG.

Consequently, further work needed remains the same as after the meeting in Hong Kong:

1. To provide more comparisons of the proposed method with ‘improved reference algorithms’ (statistical intra periodic MB refresh, use of FMO, concealment).
2. To provide a good-quality text.
3. To provide software test code (binary) for cross-check of the contribution.
Conclusion:

It is suggested to:

· Maintain the ad-hoc group.

· Wait for the results provided in the next meeting (comparison with a better reference + cross-check) before taking decision regarding the contribution.

· Keep in mind the possible adoption of the message in an ‘H.264.3 specification’ (to close in-band vs. out-band discussions).
